January 1985

Make your New Year's resolution

1. To attend every meeting possible (mark my calendar 3rd Tues.of every month)

2. I will pay my dues on time (due in June - delinquent in Sept.) If I am a Life Member I will do all I can to get new members and to help with all projects.

3. I will share my hobbies and suggestions for programs and Fund Raisers.

hours every week in the gardens or donate money 4. I will help Candy and Dean to pay helpers (Tax deductible)

A Letter From Our President:

Dear members and friends, Looking back on 1984 our Historical Society can be proud of the activities that were accomplished during the year, beginning with the rose pruning demonstration on the first Saturday in January by our Candy Craig, through the Birthday Party for Chatsworth in March; our Rose Festival in May and our big Yard Sale in June.

Candy and Dean worked hard to keep our yard going through the hot summer and started a lovely bed with the Olympic Roses.

Finally winter arrived and it was time to decorate the Homestead House for Christmas. (It was beautifully done with old-fashioned ornaments and strings of popcorn and cranberries).

Now as we start the new year the Board of the Chatsworth Historical Society joins me in wishing each of you a Happy New Year!

> Sincerely, Ioline Cleveland, President



January meeting for the Chatsworth Historical Society

will be January 15th - 7:30 PM = Glendale Fed. Savings.

We have been waiting a long time to learn about the Los Angeles Conservancy.... Lillian's daughter, Carolyn Grimm will give us the Introduction to the Los Angeles Conservancy, which you will not want to miss. Carolyn is a very busy young lady and we feel honored that she could spare this time for us.

TEAR OFF:

I will not be able to help at the Book Sale on Jan. 18th, 19th or 20th, but I will

other. I have books or magazines to be picked up. \$15 donate

I can work Friday 9-1PM, 1 to 5PM or 5 to 9PM

I can work Sat. 9-1PM or 1 to 6PM

I can work Sun. 9-1PM or 1 to 6PM and, or help Lillian set-up or clean up My name:.....my tel. no.......

Send this tear-off to Lillian Schepler by Jan 15th please (341-2010)

Tillian Schooler 10575 Lowein Costoconth Ct 01711

The Chatsworth Historical Society wishes to acknowledge the gift of \$100.00 from the Chatsworth Women's Club toward their coming Book Sale at the newly decorated Topanga Plaza Mall on Friday, Jan. 18th, Saturday, Jan. 19th and Sunday, Jan. 20th.

All members are asked to bring brown paper bags or the plastic carrying bags. If we cam furnish bags our customers will buy more books. We especially need more cook books and children's books.

BEREAVEMENT:

We were sorry to hear of the death of one of our oldest members. Myrtle Bradley, 94 years old, died in the Healthmore home where she had lived for the past 10 months in Santa Rosa, CA on Jan. 4. Her grandson, Brad, said she was very happy in the home where she had lived with five other ladies and the nurse who cared for them had always reminded her of her daughter, Eleanor, who preceded her in death.

There will be a Memorial Service at Oakwood Memorial Park on Friday, January 11th. In lieu of flowers they are asking that money can be given toward our Memorial Plaque as she had been a loyal member of our Chatsworth Historical Society for many years. Each time we have a gift of \$100 another name is added to our beautiful Memorial Plaque.

She is survived by one son, Michael J. Stuart of Sebastopal, Ca., two grandsons, Brad Stuart M.D., who lives in Santa Rosa and Geoffrey Stuart, living in Anchorage, Alaska. She also leaves five great grandchildren.

(For anyone who would rather give a memorial gift to other than the Chatsworth Historical Society - a gift may be sent to her private care facility, Healthmore 2643 Stoney Point Road -- Santa Rosa, CA 95401)

We are very grateful to the young man who found the Original Plaque from our Pioneer Church that had been stolen. We will honor him at one of our future meetings. (Now we hope someone can discover the stolen bell that was taken from the Chatsworth United Methodist Church.)

Candy Craig and her committee was more than delighted to have had 78 people come to the Acre for the Annual Rose Pruning Demonstration. In addition to the friends they made (and hopefully some new members) they received \$130.00 from donations, refreshments and the book that Candy has on "How to prune roses".

We were also happy to hear of the appointment of Sam Downing Jr. as Administrator of the Salinas Valley Memorial Hospital in Salinas, CA. His parents, Sam and Betty Downing, have been our Life Members for many years. Congratulations!

Next month we will be featuring "Home Art" in our museum. Do you have an Antique rolling pin, feather duster, or something that no-one-can-guess-what-it-is?

